Mid South Coast Zone



Committee Meeting Minutes

Monday 21st August 2017 Bomaderry Bowling Club

Present: Zone Co-Ordinator Steve McConville

Zone Secretary

Chris Johnson

Zone Treasurer

Centre Delegates:

Albion Park

Kiama Craig Scott

Lake Illawarra

Craig Lonard, Rhys Quick

Milton Ulladulla

Shoalhaven

David Holland

St Georges Basin Howard Vandervord

Apologies:

Visitors: Howard McGarry, Carol McGarry, Kevin McGarry.

Meeting Opened: 19:02

Previous Minutes: Amendment- H Vandervord was an apology.

(moved C Scott / S McConville)

Business Arising: From February minutes: It was questioned if the zone medals have been

ordered? Sharon not present but it is assumed not! Steve to follow up.

Correspondence In:

• E-mail requesting officials

• Officials seminar at Holroyd Sports Ground 10th September.

• Introduction to Coaching coarse – Kiama 5th September.

Reports:

Zone Co-Ordinator:

Conference:

- All workshops were very informative. H McGarry attended the cyber bullying workshop which was very good.
- •This was the first one day conference and all went well.
- •Attendance was poor Very few from metro area.
- •Next year will be held in South Coast.
- •Change in the constitution announced. LANSW has been told by the NSW Office of Sport to change to a "Not for Profit Company Limited by Guarantee" du to annual turnover exceeding the upper limit.

Treasurer:

●N/A.

Term investment automatically rolled over. \$6288.99 reinvested.

Delegate Reports:

Albion Park:

• N/A

Kiama:

Kiama's first Registration Day will be held this Friday 25th August and we have another scheduled for Friday 1st September. We have put our season start back a week to Saturday 16th of September. This was done to assist the Kiama Quarriers Football Club who have made a submission to Football South Coast to host the Women's Grand Finals at Kiama Sports Complex on Sunday 10th September. This scheduling change separates the end of the football season from the start of the Little Athletics season allowing adequate time to prepare the track. Unfortunately, after making this decision, Football South Coast awarded the Finals to Wests Illawarra at Unanderra Park. This is but one of the challenging aspects associated with a shared facility. We will be running on Saturday mornings until Daylight Saving commences. The Centre will move to Friday afternoons as of 20th October.

Pre-season working bees have been scheduled at the Kiama Sports Complex for Sunday 27th August, Saturday 2nd September and Saturday 9th September. As usual the relocatable fence and football dugouts will provide the biggest challenge prior to season start.

Lake Illawarra:

- •School carnivals have been a success.
- •Timing gates being used at various carnivals including P.S Regional at Canberra.
- •Ground is ready for the season. Have added an extra I2 lanes on the 100m straight.
- •Have secured a grant to refurbish 1 long jump run up. Grant in for 2nd runup.

•Rego's have started and are going well.

Milton:

•N/A.

Shoalhaven:

- Work has been completed on the installation of an entirely new irrigation system for our ground. There has been some settling of the ground but top dressing is rectifying this.
- Registrations are coming in steadily. We are only taking online regos this year and will have our first rego night tomorrow.
- First night of competition will be on Tuesday 12th September.
- •Looking into re doing long jump runups if a grant can be acquired.

St Georges Basin:

- 3 school carnivals have been held plus schools zone carnival.
- •New season to start first week of the school holidays.

General Business:

- •Questions from LILAC re Zone carnival.
- Does Zone want a 2nd Javelin sector outside the field? No, just 1 inside.
- What does Zone pay for? Lunches, Blair/Richards flowers, starting caps.
- LILAC are getting electronic starting which will use at zone if they have it.
- LILAC will donate use of their timing gates for the zone carnival.
- First Aid Use of accredited people from club.
- •March past trophy Being made up with winners from past 5 years winners. Basin will send bill to St Georges Basin Country Club.
- •Suggestion for Zone carnivals Use of electronic billboard to announce what events are being called!
- •Craig Scott advised he is available to assist at Zone. Suggest that someone else does meet manager as he will not always be available to do it.
- •All centres to continue entering data from their Grand Prix carnivals.
- •Steve McConville wishes all clubs a good season.

He is available to assist in any situations which arise.

Next Meeting – 30th October 2017, Bomaderry Bowling Club @ 7pm Meeting Closed –20:35.